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Mass Schedule

Saturday Vigil
Sunday
Mon. Wed., & Fri.
Thursday
Holy Hour

No Mass on Tuesdays
Holy Days of Obligation 8:30 AM & 7:30 PM

5:00PM
8:30 & 10:45 AM

8:30AM
7:00 PM
7:30PM

Parish Office Hours
11onday, VVednesday, Friday

8:30am ~ 3:30pm
Everyday except Tuesday

Receiving the Sacraments
The Sacrament of the Anointing of the Sick
Any Catholic with a life-threatening illness should
receive this sacrament even if not in immediate
danger of death .. Please call Father Grinnell and ask
him to anoint you if you think you should receive the
sacrament soon.

The Sacrament of Reconciliation

Every Thursday Evening during Adoration
Every Saturday -

3:45 PM unti14:45 PM
(Also by appointment)

The Sacrament of Matrimony
The Diocese of Arlington requires that the parish
priest be contacted at least six months before the
intended wedding, We want to help all of our
couples receive the abundant benefits and graces that
the Sacrament of Matrimony can offer them.

The Sacrament of Baptism
A class is required for parents having a child baptized
at St. Peter Parish for the first time. Please call
Father Grinnell at 675-3432 to make arrangements.

12762 Lee Highway, Washington, VA 22747
website: www.stpeterparishva.org

Pastor
Reverend Father Horace Grinnell

Parish Phone Numbers
Pastor Rev. Father Horace Grinnell (540) 675-3432

E-mail: grinnellhorace@gmail.com
Deacon Bob Benyo (540) 937-5939
Jean Hagarty, Office Manager (540) 675-3432

E-mail: stpeterschurch@comcast.net
Felix Hernandez, Director, Religious Ed ..... (540) 364-3108

E-mail: felixhernandezjr@gmail.com
Mary Ann Krammes, Cemetery Admin (540) 547-4441
Mrs. Kathleen Tester, Organist.. (540) 987-8764

Sunday.june 7, 2015
The Most Holy Body and Blood of

Christ

"I Will Take the Cup of Salvation;,and Call on the
Name of the Lord

http://www.stpeterparishva.org
mailto:grinnellhorace@gmail.com
mailto:stpeterschurch@comcast.net
mailto:felixhernandezjr@gmail.com


Mass Intentions for the Week

Vigil Mass
June 6

Sunday
June 7

5:00 PM Father Robert Lange +

8:30AM
10:45 AM

Senn Lee +
Pro Populo

The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ

Monday 8:30 AM Mary Jennison +
June B

Wednesday 8:30 AM
June 10

Kathleen Mockey/Colyer

7:00PM Father Robert Lange +Thursday
June 11
St. Barnabas, apostle

Friday 8:30 AM
June 12

Mary Lou Grinnell

The Most Sacred Heart of Jesus
World Day

SECOND COLLECTION TODAY IS
FOR DIOCESAN RETIRED PRIESTS

This collection aids in caring for our retired priests
who have served our diocese so faithfully over the
years. Currently there are 18 retired priests who
served our diocese and an additional 19 diocesan
priests who are anticipated to retire within the next
ten years. Please consider donating to this special
collection. Thank you for your support.

..................•........................................
FAITH, FOOD AND FRIENDS

RECEPTION
You are invited to an open discussion:
about charitable II IIworks, faith, and ~
bringing the love of .~I·loa Christ to our ser-]
vices to help people I in need in the re-]
gion. Event to be ~ held at Human Life:
International in Front Royal, VA, on Thursday.j
June 11th, 6:00 pm to 7:30 pm. Please see the en- ~
closed flyer for more details and RSVP by June Sth ]

• to Deacon Bob Benyo at bobbenyo@aol.com. •.
~ .

Prayers for the Sick
Please pray for the following members of
our Parish:

Elaine Viguerie
Christian Knight
Evelyn Johnson
Colleen Cybrowski
Helen & Oliver Ashe
Emilia Benyo
Jane Burdick

Harrison Knight
Deacon Charles Coutu
John Paul Storey
Penny Smith
Nicole Comado
Patricia 1. Carey

THREE MONTH
DEVELOPING BA BY:

Your baby is quite active in the womb
now, although hislher mother won't feel
him/her for another couple of months. If
hislher mother's womb had a window, you could watch
your spiritually adopted baby squint, swallow, and move
hislher tongue. He/She can make a tight fist if you touch
hislher palm. He/She obtains the oxygen his/her body
needs through the umbilical cord. The baby you are
praying for weighs one ounce. What a miracle he/she
is! !

TEEN RETREAT
Holy Mass: Our Greatest Treasure-Understanding
the Richness of the Holy Sacrifice of the Mass. Teens,
please join us on Saturday, June 13,2015 from 8:00
a.m. - 5:00 p.m at Holy Trinity Jubilee Park, 4407
Aldie Road, Catharpin , VA. The Teenage Enrichment
for the Apostles of Mary (T.E.A.M. Retreat) is spon-
sored by the Legion of Mary. It is open to all Catholic
teens from ages 12 - 18. Come and join us for an ex-
citing day with holy Mass, Benediction, Confession,
Eucharistic Procession, uplifting talks, skits, and three
hours of exciting activities. The speakers will be Fr.
Francis Peffley and Fr. Joseph Bergida. The fee is
$35.00 per person and $45.00 for late registration af-
ter June 5. Bring a bag lunch, water and rosary. Partic-
ipants will have opportunities to meet new friends,
have fun, learn strong Catholic values, and more par-
ticularly, be drawn closer to God. Mark your calendar
and register early. To obtain registration forms or to
inquire about the retreat, call Dr. Seggy Acosta at
(703)392-6420. Visit www.holytrinityjubileepark for
registration forms. Hope to see you there!

mailto:bobbenyo@aol.com.
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i TODAY!! ITI HONOR REV. JENNINGS HOB- 1
I SON I

JUNE 7, 2015, SUNDAY, 3-6 pmI WASHINGTON FIRE HALL t
ICelebrate and honor Reverend Jen- I
I nings Hobsons' 42 years of service to I
I Rappahannock County. I
i i i i i i i i I i Iii i i i

-'Iif
From the Office of Vocations: ~,'"1'
"When the Spirit and truth comes, He will ~r
guide you into all the truth." Are you I.'
inclined to let the Holy Spirit lead you to
your true vocation in the Risen Lord. . . perhaps
or consecrated religious? Call Father J.D. Jaffe at
703-841-2514, or write:
j.j affe@arlingtondiocese.org.

The body and blood of our Lord Jesus Christ is
the most precious gift that God has given to each
one of us. God feeds us, nourishes us and gives us
the that transforms us to

has called each
God to give you

grace in abundance and transform
your marnage relationship.
Sign up today to attend one of the upcoming
Worldwide Marriage Encounter Weekends on 18-
20 September in Herndon or 6-8 November in
Herndon. For more information or to apply, visit
our website at renewmarriage-vanorth.org or
contact us at applications@renewmarriage-
vanorth.org or 703-378-4150.

CD's
Here we are in the month of June, a month of
graduations and weddings! Consider giving a
worthwhile CD (or two or more), from among
those displayed at the entrance to the church,
as part of your gift.

ST. JOHN the EVANGELIST PARISH BUS
TRIP TO ANN ARBOR, MI-JUL Y 30TH

Plans are underway for a bus trip from St. John
the Evangelist Parish (Warrenton) to Ann Arbor,
MI, this summer to witness Sister Mary Bernard
(formerly Caitlin Palmer of st. John's) making
her first profession of vows as a Dominican Sis-
ter of Mary, Mother of the Eucharist. It will be a
quick trip - leaving St. John's after the 6:30 am
Mass on July 30 (Thurs) and returning mid-
afternoon on Aug. 1 (Sat.). Discounted rates
have been secured for hotel rooms for July 30
(near Ann Arbor) and for July 31 (in Pittsburgh).
It will be a great trip for young ladies, especially
those considering a vocation to consecrated life,
and for their families, but others are most wel-
come to join us. If you can't be with us on the
tlip, please keep Sister Mary Bernard and all
those traveling to witness this great event in your
prayers. Please contact Deacon Don or Deb
Libera (fawnhavenwoodsC{4gmail.com; 540-347-
6035) for more information, to
secure your fEii:iiiii.. spot, or to sponsor
a young lady ~ for this trip.

?? WHAT'S HAPPENING AT THE
SENIOR CENTER??

Come to Scrabble School Senior Center this
week for a little fun: Starting at 11am:
Monday, 6/8, CRAFTS WITH CYNTHIA;
Tuesday, 6/9, BINGO; Wednesday, 6/10,
COUNTRY TROUBADOURS; Thursday,
6/11, TIC TAC TOE TRIVIA. Lunch is free
to all and delicious. Come and have fun. If you
need to call: 540-987-3638

Weekly Contributions for 5/31/15 were:
General Collection-$3,048.00

~ Thank You for your generosity!

mailto:affe@arlingtondiocese.org.


Pastor's Piece

Dear friends,

TODAY-SUNDAY, JUNE 7, 2015
CORPUS CHRISTI PROCESSION (after 10:45 a.m. Mass)TO THE CEMETERY

LED BY THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS
PARISH PICNIC (after Procession)

!!! FOOD PANTRY NEEDS YOUR HELP !!!

The Knights will provide barbecued meat, bread and drinks; parishioners are urged to bring
a covered dish to share.
Please call Bob Ward, 540-937-7085, tllet him know what you will bring to share. Come and
enjoy a day of fellowship and fun with your parish friends and neighbors. COME TO THE
PARISH PICNIC!!

Vacation, summer jobs, garden work, etc. are taking their toll of the Pantry volunteers in
June. Specifically, we need help on the following days: June 4, 9:00 am-12:30 pm,
June 11,9:00 am-12:30 pm, June 18,12:30 pm-4:00 pm, June 25,12:30 pm-4:00
pm. We would welcome teenagers who with a little free time. Gardeners who want a
break from all those weeds. Fols who can't do it every week, but could fill in for a day.
Or those who want to make the Food Pantry their special holiday. Looking ahead, in
July and August we'll also likely to be short-handed. Please email Mimi Forbes-
mim@rappahannockpantry.org, or Pat Curry, pjcurry@embarqmail.com.

ST. AUGUSTINE REFLECTION GROUP
"PREDESTINATION"

Join the St. Augustine reflection group Monday, June 8th from 9: 15 a.m. until 10:15 a.111.in the
parish meeting room of the parish hall to discuss what St. Augustine has to say about
"Predestination". St. Augustine believes that God loves people into being good and doing good-
despite themselves.

A NEW PARISH DIRECTORY IS ON THE WAY!
FILL OUT A REGISTRATION FORM IF YOU HAVE NOT ALREADY DONE SO

We will issue a new parish directory soon. I would like it to be complete as soon as possible so, if
you are new to the palish and have not yet signed up, please do so. Registration forms are at the
entrance of the church. Thanks to Bill Jarrett and Mary Ann Krammes who are working on this
project.

Father Tuck Grinnell

mailto:mim@rappahannockpantry.org,
mailto:pjcurry@embarqmail.com.
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CATHOLIC CHARITIES
Diocese of Arlington

Faith, Food and Friends Reception

On behalf of Deacon Bob Benyo and Emilia Benyo, you are personally invited

tojoin Pastors, Priests and Deacons,

Catholic business leaders, community and volunteer leaders,

and Catholic Charities staff
For an open d.iscussion about charitable works,faith, and bringing the love of

Christ to our services to help people in need in the region

Agenda and Open Discussion Topics:

+ Catholic identity and the impact our falth has on pyovldlng charitable services to the poor - Dr.

Frank Moncher, ph. D

+ lnl:rodudng Catholic charities' faith-based services and the St Lucy Project's newly relocated

food pantry, Loaves and Fishes, In downtown Front Royal - Mr. Art Bennett, President & CEO

+ A dlscusslon of community needs and opporl:wtiti.es for increased collaboratlon and

community involvement - Open Discussion and Comment

th
• When:June11 ,2015

• Where: Human Life International

4 FamiLy Life Lane +Front Royal, VA

• Time: 6-'730 PM

Light fare and beverages will be provided.

Please RSVPby June 8th via email toDeaconBobBenyoatbobbenyo@aol.com

mailto:toDeaconBobBenyoatbobbenyo@aol.com

